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SBE Chapter 17 is pleased to nominate George Werl, Jr., CPBE, (member number 4335) as our Chapter Engineer of the Year because of his long-standing dedication to the engineering profession and SBE Certification Program.  

George is a native of Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, is a graduate of Penn State University, and has worked in broadcasting for over 40 years.

George has been the SBE Chapter 17 Certification Chairman since the position was established by the National Society of Broadcast Engineers.  He goes out of his way to accommodate test applicants in scheduling time for the SBE Certification exams, as well as to advise them on the mechanics of the testing procedure.  He also makes sure to bring reference materials from his own library for use as aids in the open book portion of each test.

In 1977 George came to Minneapolis to work as Director of Engineering at KQRS AM/FM radio. He then left that job in the middle 1980’s to form his own company, Commsulting, Inc, working with broadcasters across the United States on broadcast engineering projects.   Since he’s lived in Minnesota, George has earned an Electrical Engineering degree from the University of Minnesota.  He has been the project supervisor for most of the major RF infrastructure improvements in the Minneapolis/St Paul radio and television market in the last 25 years.

George holds an Extra Class amateur radio license, is a remarkable amateur magician and goes out of his way to help everyone---even people he doesn’t particularly care for.

This nomination is supported by the following SBE Chapter 17 Executive Committee members:

Joe Conlon, CSTE - Chair
Jon Blomstrand, CPBE - Vice-Chair & Past Chair
Michael Ostlund, CBT, CBNT - Treasurer & Past Chair
Michael Simonds, CBNT - Secretary
Bruce Browning, Program Coordinator











